COMMISSIONERS MEETING July 5, 2011 


The Board of Hocking County Commissioners met in regular session this 5th day of July, 2011 with the following members present Clark Sheets, John Walker and Sandy Ogle.

MEETING: The meeting was called to order by President Sandy Ogle.

ADJOURNMENT: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to adjourn the June 30, 2011 meeting.

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.
MINUTES: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by John Walker to approve the minutes for the June 30, 2011 meeting.

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

AGENDA: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the agenda by adding Larry Dicken. 

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.
BILL ACTION: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by John Walker to approve the Jobs & Family Services bills dated June 30, 2011 totaling $53,925.95.

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.
WASHINGTON TWP. ROAD AGREEMENT- LARRY DICKEN: Washington Township Trustee Larry Dicken presented to the Commissioners a Road Repair Agreement for Washington Township.
Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the Washington Road Repair Agreement for St Rt 93S to Twp Rd #19 Fairview Rd to Twp Rd #8 Griffith Rd to the Vivian Payne property.
Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

 TRI COUNTY COMMUNITY ACTION: Wendy Wycinski, Lisa Fulk and Greg Andrews spoke to the Commissioners regarding the CDBG Formula Recommendations. Lisa stated that the Scenic Hill Senior Center had applied for the grant but they recommend that the grant go to Murray City to help with their flood and drainage problem, they do not have the matching funds to do the project, if recommended by the commissioners they would get more points for their Neighborhood Revitalization grant that we are putting together for them. Commissioner Ogle asked if Murray City applied for the grant and Lisa stated that they applied for the NR Grant. Commissioner Ogle states that she would have like to have seen them apply for this grant themselves. Lisa stated that they had through them as to delegate it in the best way that we can. The SHSC would like to have the grant to refurbish their parking lot in the cost of $74, 000.00 and Murray City would need $74, 400.00 for their sewer project. Sandy asked if the Commissioners could get back to them. Wendy stated that would be fine.
LA HORN – BRICKYARD CHANGE OF ORDERS: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by John Walker to approve the request from LA Horn Excavating giving the extension of time of two additional weeks and the additional cost of  $35,000.00 to fill the tunnel voids at the General Clay Brickyard.

Vote: Sheets, yea Walker, yea, Sheets, yea

CERTIFICATION OF ADDITIONAL REVENUE-ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATIONS: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the following Certification of Additional Revenue-Additional Appropriations:

1) Felony Delinquent

-
$2,000.00 to MM23-01/Program Admin.

2) Felony Delinquent

-
$25,000.00 to MM23-0/Probation/Salaries

3) Felony Delinquent

-
$19,000.00 to MM23-15/Residential Treatment

4) Felony Delinquent

-
$20,000.00 to MM23-06/Secure Detention

5) Felony Delinquent

-
$2,288.94 to MM23-04/Shoplifter

6) Felony Delinquent

-
$1,500.00 to MM23-10/Work Detail

7) Felony Delinquent

-
$1,000.00 to MM23-05/Recreation

8) Felony Delinquent

-
$13,000.00 to MM23-12/Prevention

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

TRAVEL: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the following requests for travel:

1) Auditor
-
Ken Wilson to attend the County Auditor’s Association in Columbus, Ohio on                                                  July 13,  2011.
2) Auditor 
-
Ken Wilson to attend the S.E. Regional Jail Finance Committee meeting in Nelsonville, Ohio          on July 20, 2011.
3) Auditor
-
Ken Wilson to attend the Laurelville Senior meeting in Laurelville, Ohio on July 20, 2011.

4) J&FS
-
Robert Smith to DAS in Columbus, Ohio on July 5, 2011.

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

AMENDMENT TO CONTRACT: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by John Walker to approve the amendment to the contract dated August 13, 2010 between the J&FS and HAPCAP to decrease the Out of School Youth budget by $1, 050.00 for a total of $44, 895.00 an increase the Summer Youth Program budget by $800.00 for a total of $36, 594, and increase the Year Round Youth in School budget by $250.00, for a total of $18,511.00.
Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

MONTHLY REPORTS; Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to accept the monthly Prosecutor’s report for June, 2011.  

Vote: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

MARK STOUT INVOICE: Auditor Ken Wilson had Mark Stout from Data Processing submit an invoice to the Commissioners for the hour’s acquired working on the security equipment. 

 MEALS ON WHEELS: Bob Sowers from Village Catering inquired how to participate to get funds for the program from the Meals on Wheels Levy. Sandy stated she would find out the details and contact Bob Sowers.

 OHIO PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by John Walker to authorize President Sandra Ogle to sign the Ohio Public Works Commission Project Agreement – Ohio Local Transportation Improvement Program.
Vote: Sheet, yea, Walker, ea, Ogle, yea.

317 BOARD: The Commissioners received a letter of request from Thomas Odell to be appointed to the 317 Board.

COUNTY RESIDENT BILL KAEPPNER: County resident Bill Kaeppner addressed the Commissioners regarding the CDBG grant and the possibility of the grant going to Murray City. Bill stated that Murray City was awarded a million dollar grant and they were suppose to put up approximately $300,000.00 and now they are going to have to do the sewage upgrades. Bill asked with these grants here, at what point the County should involve the Auditor and the Prosecutor to see if it would be better to decertify, it’s like the water system, if Burr Oak supplied the water it would have been the customer paying for the water. With their sewage at what point will it be thrown on the county to put in a sewage system. They can’t afford to maintain their water that they already have. In the past 5 years property has been bought up with no tax base; there is nothing over there for them to get tax money off of to support themselves. And now there’s talk about giving them more grant money that they have to match money and they don’t have the money to match, at what point to you decertify and become a village with a sheriff department to take care of your law enforcement. Commissioner Walker stated that no matter what happens they have an issue at this location with the drainage, whether the village is decertified or not it has to be addressed because you have homes within the vicinity.  Bill stated that it may have to be addressed but there is nothing down there to support them. Commissioner Ogle stated that she knows they have problems and she has talked to Auditor Ken Wilson about their finances down there and they are not in good shape. My thought is this really going to help them in the end? She stated that she will go down to talk to them and see how they are doing financially and since they have made some changes if their situation has changed. Commissioner Walker stated there’s a problem there that needs addressed.
RURAL ACTION – JOHN KOTWSKI: John Kotowski and Kyle O’Kefe were added to the agenda. John Kotowski and Kyle O’Kefe from Rural Action spoke to the Commissioners stating that Rural Action received a grant form the Sugar Bush Foundation and as a part of the grant they are trying to do an investigation and find ways to expand and increase the recycling in South Eastern Ohio particular in the Waste District. We are trying to find out the best strategy to increase recycling. In ways it has become clearer to us that there is some question whether we should be in the waste hauling business in the district. We have not found another district that does waste hauling itself, most of the work is outside and so when taking the plan for the generation fee with various constituents within the county, and four times it has failed. John Stated they were wondering if some language were put into the Waste District plan that suggests that the Waste District do a feasibility study. The feasibility study would look at considering not being in the waste hauling business. If in fact doing a change in the language could get some of the private waste haulers to support the plan and possibly the generation fee and the plan being proposed might lead to being approved. John asked if the Commissioners would be supportive of having some language put into the plan. Commissioner Ogle stated that she doesn’t feel we should be in the waste haling business. Commissioner Walker said he had no problem with a feasibility study. Kyle said that they are having meetings with the Athens’ Commissioners and will be contacting Mary and then go to the Planning Committee. Commissioners Ogle said they need to talk to Mary and the Planning Committee. John Kotowski said that their goal is to help the community.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to enter into Executive Session at 10:37am to discuss personnel. 

 Roll Call: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

EXIT EXECUTIVE SESSION: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by John Walker to exit Executive Session at 11:03am, no action taken. 

Roll Call: Sheets, yea, Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to adjourn the meeting.

Vote: Sheets, yea Walker, yea, Ogle, yea.
Peggi Warthman, Clerk


Board of Hocking County Commissioners

This is to certify that the above is the true action taken by this Board of Hocking County Commissioners at a regular meeting of the Board held on July 5, 2011.

Peggi Warthman, Clerk
Sandra Ogle, President
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